

Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Meeting
Monday, December 5, 2011
Host: Leslie Kennedy, Facilitator: Jo-Ann Michalak, Secretary: Gloria Legvold

Attending: Meredith Conway, Leslie Kennedy, Tamara Leaf, Gloria Legvold, Susan Lewis, Jo-Ann Michalak, Susan Verdicchio; unable to attend: Juanita Zerda 

And with thank you to Leslie for hosting us and with best wishes to Meredith as her due date quickly approaches…

Next meeting:  

Date—Monday, January 9, 2012

Host—Gloria, 11 Fenwick Road, Winchester




Facilitator—Susan V.




Secretary—Tamara 




Suggested agenda items to include:





“A Day at the Races”—March 18?


Spring book reading





Preparation for April consensus on privatization

1. November minutes approved (email immediately to Frances Shawcross)

2.  Treasurer’s report (attachment available from Meredith)
a. We have been able to operate based on the $14000 brought in two years ago from the Jimmy Tingle fundraiser
b. Right now we need an additional $6500 to carry through with our planned program

c. Membership letters have just gone out
d. A fundraising event is scheduled for March 3

e. Should we be considering a fundraising letter and its postage cost; could there be an email alternative

f. Dilemma continues based on the paradox of encouraging new members to join and the resulting rise in our PMP dues to National and State with its required quarterly payments

g. Suggestion to write to State and National for clarification around this constraint; Jo-Ann says it has been a discussion at League leaders level

h. Continuing discussion of PayPal:  Meredith or Susan L. will research further; would be beneficial to have this in place for March 3rd fundraiser

3.  Membership status, Susan L.


 As of 12/5—28 out of 68 had renewed; four new members



Susan will send out a Constant Contact reminder to members



We may need to have follow-up phone calls after January 1
 
4. Bulletin: Jo-Ann Michalak  *Please see added note after minutes.

a. Bulletin moving into Constant Contact format


b. Website—requires a webmaster to replace Frances who retires in May



State League is preparing a re-designed template

Susan L. has invited Mary Ann Marmon to have a conversation with Frances about this position

5. Fundraiser on March 3, 2012, at Sanborn House, Tamara


a. Suggested title of “Civic Leadership Award”

b. Fine tuning required for possible suggested award description, to be handled by subcommittee



Initial rough draft available from Gloria

c. Meredith will be in touch with our first nominee and Meredith has discovered an excellent tie-in with the Sanborn House whose resident Rena Sanborn was an early League of Women Voters member

d. Consideration needed around what the physical award presented will be

6. The new LWV “VOTE” banner: yellow patch will include the two March dates, the 6th Presidential Primary and the 27th Town Annual Election.
a. Will hang on the Church Street side of the Rotary from Monday, March 5 through Sunday, March 18

b. Will hang at the Transfer Station from Monday, March 19 through Wednesday, March 28

7.  February 11, 2012, W I T (Winchester in Transition) for which we are partnering with organizer Winchester Multicultural Network. (See site www.gettowit.org  to register now and for growing list of partners, sponsors, and schedule details). A reminder to save the date, and make sure that other town groups do not schedule an event on 2/11. LWV will be asked for suggested topics and possibly “guided conversation” leaders for tables as the date nears.
8. Absentee Ballot Project: Leslie will be the lead person on this project. 


a. Possible dates between February 24th and 29th 

b. Discussion of how to carry out mission most effectively—commuter rail station, Starbucks corner, notice on pizza boxes

c. Public Service on WinCam announcement opportunity: _________________  will speak with Mary Ellen Lannon, Acting Town Manager and Town Clerk

9. Observer Corps—identify as LWV observer at public meetings

10. Outreach to Winchester School of Chinese Culture and principal, Jennifer Zhang: Susan L. will add to Constant Contact

11. LWV US Program Planning: Gloria will let Pat Costello of Lexington League know that we are interested in collaborating, and that since we had recently taken lead on education study, we would appreciate Lexington or Arlington organizing while we play a support role. In subsequent conversation, Pat noted the Lexington League would be meeting the week of the 12th and would discuss this.

12. Please note that the following website has information on both LWV US Program Planning and the April consensus study on privatization:  http://www.lwv.org/member-resources/advocacy-projects-and-studies
13. A Guide to Winchester Town Meeting update, last printed by LWV in 1994—Jo-Ann
a. John Sullivan, Town Moderator, has made some updates and distributed copies at our Town Govt. 101

b. Since this is our project, his update requires comparison with what we had printed previously as well as a consultation with our Town Clerk—for example, we note there is no website listed; there is no LWV logo nor “it all begins with voters…Winchester the Town Where Everyone Votes.” We prefer the small brochure format rather than stapled pages.

c. John S. has indicated that the Winchester Cooperative bank would fund the printing
d. We need to check the time table for publication as we would like this out by Spring Town Meeting

e. Should this be in PDF form on the website

14. Beginning discussion of Annual Meeting
a. Consider an innovative approach—intergenerational panel based on Tufts College of Citizenship and Public Service publication on youth and voting patterns, for example 


b. Consider cost—location? Dessert or hearty appetizers rather than a dinner?
Respectfully submitted for corrections and additions,

Gloria Legvold

December 11, 2011

*From Susan L., 12/11/11:

Exploring the new LWVUS website, I discovered a web design tool created by the LWV of California. It has been used by more than 200 local leagues, including Lexington and Belmont, and it looks like a good option for us as we move to redesign our own site. Here is a link to the tool, including a list of all the chapters that use it:
http://www.lwvnet.org/

To see the Lexington example:
http://lwvlexington.org/

And Belmont:
http://belmont.ma.lwvnet.org/

Jo-Ann -
I  believe you have identified a new volunteer to serve as our webmaster. Please forward this along to her.

